

MINUTES

April 28, 2011
3:00 -5:00 p.m.
ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURES________________________________________________
ROLL CALL
Present: 
Heidi Buchanan, Catherine Carter, David Claxton, Chris Cooper, Beverly Collins, Elizabeth Heffelfinger, Christopher Hoyt, Luther Jones,  Leroy Kauffman,  David McCord, Erin  McNelis, Ron Mau, Elizabeth McRae, Kadie Otto, Malcolm Powell, Bill Richmond, Linda Stanford, Philip Sanger, Vicki Szabo, Erin Tapley,  Ben Tholkes,  Chuck Tucker, Cheryl Waters-Tormey, Laura Wright
Members with Proxies:

David Hudson, Rebecca Lasher, Justin Menickelli, Barbara St. John, 
Members Absent:  
John Bardo, Cheryl Daly, David McCord
Recorder: 

Ann Green

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES____________________________________________________

Motion:

The minutes of the Faculty Senate meeting of March 30, 2011 were approved as presented and the minutes of the Overflow meeting of April 6, 2011 were approved with revision to add Kadie Otto as present at the meeting. 
EXTERNAL REPORTS____________________________________________________________
Faculty Assembly/David Claxton, Chair: 

The last Faculty Assembly meeting of the year is tomorrow.
Erin mentioned that former Chancellor Woodward will be there. He is leading the UNC system’s review on duplication and program review for necessity. It will be important to hear what he will tell us.
Rebecca Lasher will be filling David Claxton’s seat as delegate to the Faculty Assembly next year.
SGA/Daniel Dorsey: 

No report given.

Staff Senate/William Frady: 

The staff senate participated in a campus wide forum on UNC flexibility and there were a lot of good discussions. They raised $730 at the yard sale this year; the largest amount of funds raised yet. This takes the scholarships to $900 each this year. The house budget is out and there are a lot of questions from staff about SPA movement at the Board of Governors, furlough, longevity pay and compensation reforms.  They are trying to keep up-to-date with what is going on at the state level and to keep staff here on campus informed.
COUNCIL REPORTS________________________________________________________________________

Rules Committee/Cheryl Waters-Tormey, Chair:
The timing of the distribution of Senate agendas was discussed at the last Senate meeting. The idea is that a draft of the agenda would be sent on the Friday prior to the meeting and that a final version would be sent out that Monday. That allows for the most up to date documents to be ready and distributed, but also to get information out as early as possible. 
This will be taken up again at the first Senate meeting of the fall. Any change to the constitution or by-laws requires two readings.

Academic Policy and Review Council/Christopher Hoyt, Chair: 

There was no curriculum requiring a vote.
 Presentation from Dean Brian Railsback/Honors College
Brian reported on the positive things that have occurred in the year and that had a lot to do with students in the College as well as the faculty. It was a good year in terms of the National Conference for undergraduate research and an excellent year with the Academic Projects Grant program. There was a record poster session at the Undergraduate Expo with good diversity. A few years ago they instituted a requirement initiated by the students that honors students have to make a certain amount of progress towards their honors’ diplomas or they get kicked out of the honors college. Since doing that participation and the number of honors contracts have gone up. They had over 900 contracts this semester and the completion rate of the contracts was from 93 to 95%.  There are 1240 honors students and the cumulative average GPA is 3.6. 
Although there is a larger incoming class, Brian feels they have hit a plateau in terms of the GPA and SAT scores and that they will actually see a decline in the SAT scores this year. When the honors college was started they were one of the only honors colleges in the UNC system. They are now one of six colleges and the competitors have a lot more scholarship money than Western does.  The additional honors colleges at other institutions, especially at ASU and ECU, and the scholarship money available at other institutions is impacting Western. 
Comment: Since you are a college without faculty, I’m not really clear about how budget cuts impact the college. Maybe you could give us an overview?

Response: We had a staff of 4 and have done benchmarking. Colleges of our size usually have a staff of 8-12. Like a lot of places across Western, we’re understaffed. I really can’t afford to take it out of staff so we keep chipping away at the operating budget. We will lose almost half of our operating budget. We’ve been chipping away at it for a couple of years. It’s going to hurt us in our support of undergraduate research. The last couple of years there have been private dollars to plug in some holes. This year there was a onetime local tuition which saved us basically. Without finding some other type of funding source this is where we are really going to take a hit.
Discussion continued. 

Erin raised the Honors College Liberal Studies Curriculum Path topic next and shared feedback in regard to the path that was set out last October of the previous academic year. The College committees have all met and provided comments for the proposal to APRC as well as the University Level Committees and the Liberal Studies Committee.  Dean Sally of Hunter Library asked that it be clarified that the Library vote was neither in favor nor against the liberal studies path. Their vote was in support of the Faculty Senate resolution to support one liberal studies program. The specific quote from Dean Sally as paraphrased is that they “…supported the Senate’s view that two separate Gen Ed programs seemed hard to justify and that, though we supported the importance of general education curriculum, we were neutral on this specific forum leaving that matter up to the curriculum judgments of the colleges that have curriculum committees.” 
Christopher said that the recommendations and feedback from each of the college curriculum committees were sent to Senators and all committees were invited to give further feedback. Christopher clarified that although each of the committees voted, the only binding vote in this matter is that of the Faculty Senate. 

Comment: …I don’t understand the library position because it sounds as if they are opposed to two different tracks and also when reading the colleges’ reports, CHHS said it was an absolute tie which the dean broke. I would almost be hesitant to see that it’s 4 out of 7 who are actually in favor of this. It didn’t seem that it was overwhelming support to the curriculum committees…
They brought up some points about advising that were problematic. If the student is switching from the Honors College, I wasn’t sure how they switch over to the Liberal Studies track…

Comment: The clarification from the library was that we didn’t vote. We don’t have a curriculum committee. We were asked for consultation and we were asked for a general statement, but we really don’t feel like we should be voting.

Comment: Fine and Performing Arts doesn’t officially have a curriculum committee, the dean met with the department heads and they decided.

Comment: I thought I might pose a question to Brian. We tried in our responses and in APRC to look at the entire situation. 1. We have a university task force evaluating the entire gen ed program for the university-- the results were expected to have in January. 2. In past senates we’ve given Honors College great discretion in changing and upgrading courses, making them more challenging, engaging the Honors College as you requested. There are two things. We’ve given freedom to make it more challenging and it gives us something we can attract students with. And the whole gen ed program is under review presently. Nowhere did it actually add rigor; it added flexibility, but not particularly, rigor. Whereas, the discretion we gave in terms of making exceptions in increasing the level of courses did do that which would be a very reasonable thing to do for what you are asking. Given we’re reviewing it university wide; we’re giving you discretion in the meantime. What gives?

Response from Brian Railsback: …What essentially we are trying to do here and what I would like to see happen is even before; you might recall that I co-chaired the QEP. When getting close to introducing the QEP there were components of it that I thought were great so why not begin to import those into the Honors College? About the time QEP was improved we developed this Honors Path. The pathway really focuses on…and really seems to connect to the QEP in a way that’s been very effective….so what this really was looking for was a liberal studies or general education curriculum that would deepen that Honor path approach that we’ve been at for about 4 years. 
Comment: What I didn’t say, Brian, is, it’s one thing when we looked at this…there’s some great stuff in here, stuff that’s being looked at in Task Force. So, I wanted to say that. There are not bad things in here; there are great things in here... within context of earlier comments.
Comment: I would add to this that…I have maybe an odd constituency. Regular deans have faculty as a constituency that they’re representing. I’m representing a constituency of honors students and the whole intention of this is to do a couple of things. It really comes down to what I said about the honors path and the relation to the QEP…but, also, really meeting them at their level. If I were the director of the ASP program, I would think I would be trying to do the same thing for them too. It’s sort of a broadband approach. The Gen Ed Task Force is at work now. They may come up with something that fits everything beautifully and we reconcile and say with the new Liberal Studies program we certainly don’t need this anymore. I’m just dealing with present program and that’s why we started this almost 4 years ago…I really felt like I wanted to see it through.
Comment: I counted up how many upper level offerings there are in P1. Around this issue of flexibility, without counting if an honors student came in with language and tested in 301 and P1, 3, 4, 5 & 6 – there’s 70 upper division perspectives offered, (17 in P1, 18 in P3, 21 in P4, 3 in P5 and 11 in P6) and so I guess I’m back to the point about rigor. It seems to me that there is flexibility and rigor in the program as it is with the opportunity that you can petition for another class to count in liberal studies. I guess I’m a little flummoxed about the need. It seems to me that it’s already there for a really ambitious student to create a really rigorous liberal studies curriculum at this point.

Response from Brian: I would disagree with that. I do think that tying in the assessment regarding undergraduate research, tying in a push on modern foreign language for a study abroad component. Allowing depts.…to say for our honors offering this semester we really want to work with this 300 level course and to be able to say, great, let’s do it. If the English Dept. now wanted to say we want English 250 to count for honors general education this semester, that kind of flexibility isn’t there. So, there is another, which I think is QEP related, but there is another layer to this general education curriculum that goes outside of the classroom and this process really began with learning outcomes and then went backwards. When I was on the Gen Ed task force before, we didn’t have a QEP back then and what we did, we started with a structure and moved out. We actually had a process that worked in a very different direction. The other question is…this question isn’t about measuring rigor, what it is really about is meeting the learning outcomes and assessing them and it’s about intentional learning that is in a class, but some outcomes that are outside of the class, whether that be undergraduate research or a study abroad experience. Some Honor’s students to get credit right now do study abroad reflections journals already so you’re right, I could just go with that. …this is really a curriculum that is supporting, that is mirroring more closely these other objectives that we have. I couldn’t make a judgment that it’s easier, but I couldn’t make a judgment that it’s harder either.
Discussion continued.
Other comments and discussions:

· The QEP is a lot more than just the Gen Ed. component. 

· What departments would be able to have the resources to teach honors courses right now? Response discussion included courses that would have an honor’s option within the regular course. 

· About the point made in the joint recommendation from the university committees that Gen Ed is best defined by a faculty broadly across the university with no allegiance to a specific college or agenda. Discussion was in agreement. Brian hoped that this proposal would actually allow more departments and faculty to engage in liberal studies than they can now. 
· What is the difference between Social Science and Behavioral Science? Brian responded that in trying to break down categories he referred to the SACs website which has similar categories. There were changes made as needed. Brian commented if the proposal were to move forward it would take about a year’s work to move to implementation.
· The Honors Option that was mentioned earlier in discussion was brought up with the point that it is beneficial for regular students and Honors students to be in class together. Brian responded that this was a concern when the Honors College was designed and that a typical honors student does about 10% in honors courses with honors students, the rest of the time they’re in a regular Gen Ed course. So they’re embedded in all the major classes and Brian doesn’t expect that to change. One thing that they don’t want is cloistered Honors students. Point was made about several entry points into the Honors College.
· The issue of multiple general ed programs. Faculty Senate made a resolution where one gen ed program should apply to all students. To make an exception to that is a Pandora’s Box. Other colleges have already indicated they would like the same ability. Concern with advising and degree audit issues and what students need to do to graduate would become an impossible puzzle to solve.
· We can’t understate the challenge to assessment that is posed with this. Many people who are responsible for the upcoming SACs accreditation are deeply concerned about it. SACS is going to expect a lined assessment of learning objectives and courses through the sequence. That’s virtually impossible to do. What this proposal does is makes any course in any of those disciplines count –I don’t see how this comes even remotely assessable in the light that the next SACs accreditation is going to expect. It’s too loose, way too many categories.

· There’s a difference between a liberal studies program that attempts to meet students at an academic level in terms of preparation and one that is discipline specific. Opposed to a discipline specific program.

· There is great value to attempting to meet students where they are. 

· In terms of Assessment…if you look at the QEP document and the Assessment pattern for this curriculum you will find they are similar. No assessment plan for any curricula is perfect; this one included. 

Discussion continued. The question was called.
VOTE ON CALLING THE QUESTION:

Yes: Unanimous (26)
Approved.
VOTE ON HONORS COLLEGE CURRICULUM PATH PROPOSAL
Yes: 2

No: 24

Abstain: 1

The vote did not pass. Not Approved.
The APRC discussion continued with the presentation by Kathleen Brennan, Associate Dean, Graduate School, of a proposal of a minor revision about enrollment in the semester of conferral. The current policy was unenforceable because of a small language issue. The idea is that graduate students who have not completed yet are still using resources and so they need to pay for those resources. 
The second proposal from the Graduate School is a revision to the policy for admission requirements for international applicants. Currently, the policy states international applicants must have a foreign transcript evaluation done by a third party. Four points are added to the requirements and are meant to open up the door to already existing exceptions that we currently make, i.e. to allow program directors to have more information at their fingertips in terms of admission to international applicants, to allow if a student can’t afford the third party evaluation these are ways to ease the admission process without going against any accreditation issues or requirements. SACS is loosely defined and puts the handling of this in the hands of the institutions.
VOTE ON BOTH GRADUATE RESOLUTIONS:
Yes: Unanimous

No: 0

Abstain: 0

Approved.
Faculty Affairs Council: Christopher Cooper, Chair

Discussion began with the topic of a Faculty Memorial. Casey Hurley, chair of the task force, reported that the task force recommended that the memorial is for faculty only. The staff of Western has the same option to do the same thing, but the task force wanted to keep this to memorialize what it means to be a teacher/faculty member at Western. 
Comment: Why doesn’t the resolution contain any language of details, like qualifications? The departments have no other criteria, can they just say anybody?
Comment: That was part of the discussion.

Comment: Ok. And, so it’s left open specifically.

Comment: There’s two parts to the memorial…the first is that we ask the senate to put out a request for proposals for the general memorial language. The other is completely left to the departments…

Comment: Who’s going to pay for this?

Comment: Private funds; up to us. I talked to one of the controllers and we have to set up an account. We have to then deposit funds in that account and when the request for proposals is finished and we decide what we want to have engraved, we go there to take out the money to pay for engraving. Departments would pay with their own fundraising, any other personal named bricks. The concept has two parts to it. 1. General memorial language describing what it means to be, to have been a faculty member and 2.  Departments that want to memorialize individuals with the option to buy bricks.
Comment: Where does the money go for engraved bricks? 

Comment: The thinking was that departments could actually raise funds in their departments to go to students, alumni, other people to spread the word that if you remember a teacher you would like to have memorialized, make a contribution and we will get it engraved on a brick.

Comment: The reason I asked is because the bricks now that you can buy are going toward a student fund and I wondered if that same concept was carried through?

Comment: I talked to somebody; we had to set up a fund. I guess, I didn’t think of it in terms of all those individual departmental bricks. I thought departments would have to deal with that; maybe set up their own funds. 

Comment: I would imagine as an implementation strategy for the 2nd be in resolved for the departments, if there is occasionally someone who passes that we would, around that event, use it to raise a scholarship fund or something like that and if we decided on that we could take some of that money to buy a brick for the memorial area…
Comment: Is this area in the fountain area?

Comment: Yes.

Discussion continued. 

HAND VOTE ON FACULTY MEMORIAL RESOLUTION:

Yes: 20

No: 1

Abstain: 3
Approved. 

Discussion next turned to the issue of Child Care. The chair of the task force, AJ Grube, reported. She gave an update, but will not present a formal proposal until the fall.

They investigated the idea of infant care on campus. This is not a realistic option. With the amount of resources that it would take, it is too costly. 

They looked at the possibility of an after school program in conjunction with the College of Education and several programs in that college. They are still in the sorting out phases and don’t have anything definitive to report but this idea has a lot of traction within the task force. It would involve using WCU students in some sort of after school care program specifically targeted at studying childhood obesity which would be a component. 
They would like to provide a consortium of child care providers for faculty and staff who are just moving to our area. There has been a proposal to maintain a website to keep a current list of child care providers.

Another idea is with the Kneedler Center which is cramped and out of space and the proposal is that we open a larger space to open up additional opportunities for staff child care.

Infant care is not something they will be looking at in the future, but beyond infant care they are still looking at. AJ felt that the after school care and the consortium are probably the most realistic possibilities at this point to help our faculty and staff with child care.
Comment: …curious about the College of Ed proposal, would this be something that students could get credit for? 

Comment: I don’t know that yet. I can see it fitting in easily with the QEP…

Comment: …if Western could help to encourage more businesses or help facilitate some educational options for people who want to become certified for those options, that’s pretty big.

Comment:  I think part of that would be working with that consortium and with Ed Outreach to provide workshops.

Comment: I’m sure it’s beyond purview of the committee, but we’re pretty out of step with institutions instate in terms of parental leave for adoptions. I don’t know if that would help alleviate need for infant care if our policies were akin to App State for instance or even UNCA.

Comment: That’s a good suggestion. We haven’t talked about that, but I can take it back to the task force.

Comment: That could be a good thing for FAC to look into next year. 

Next, Chris gave an update on health care. David Hudson is looking into other possibilities for alternative insurance. This idea is for employees’ family members since employees have to sign onto the state health plan. He has found some potentially encouraging information and is talking with legal and things will take awhile to work things out.

Collegial Review Council/Vicki Szabo, Chair: 

The first item up for discussion was the Resolution on Modification of Faculty Handbook 4.05B: Evaluation of Teaching. The resolution recommends that a Task Force be created to review whether the seven dimensions of teaching serve as an effective means of teaching evaluation. 
Comment: …a potential concern, if we got rid of the seven dimensions and started teaching …what will take its place (unclear)

Comment: I think the original research on the seven dimensions goes back to 1994 and when you have work being done on CourseEval, I think it was Bruce Henderson, who is doing some updated work on that now and it’s probably time to go back and re-visit it. 

Comment: …if we do omit it…if there’s nothing there at all until it’s replaced, that leaves a big gap.

Comment: We’re not suggesting omitting it. Not yet. We want a Task Force to review it.

Comment: …I’m looking at “the seven dimensions of teaching are not consistent with the evaluative criteria,”

So…
Comment: There are 5 elements in the SAI

Comment: And so, what I’m saying is that the Task Force would be specifically looking at what was consistent then, correct?

Comment: It’s open and left up to the Task Force to investigate. They’re going to bring a report back and the CRC will then work with the Task Force. They’re not creating policy and we’ll bring it to the Senate for discussion.

Comment: All of them are not representing the current SAI because students can’t assess all of the seven. They don’t have the knowledge base. That’s why they’re not all represented. 

HAND VOTE ON RESOLUTION

Yes: Unanimous

Approved.
The next item of discussion was for information only. The new Guidelines for Preparation of Applications and Dossiers for Reappointment, Tenure and Promotion have been created. This is the first time the CRC worked with the Office of the Provost. The CRC wanted to get it out this year. There is a forum, Monday, May 9th, to answer questions, etc. Another forum will be held in early fall. 
Old  Business: 
None.

New Business:

Faculty elections and appointments to committees were addressed.

Paul A. Reid Award Committee (2 individuals are to be appointed by the Senate)

The appointees are Alessia Zanin Yost – Hunter Library and William Lehman – Modern Foreign Languages by unanimous vote.

VOTE TO APPOINT ALESSIA ZANIN YOST AND WILLIAM LEHMAN TO THE PAUL A. REID AWARD COMMITTEE:
HAND VOTE ON RESOLUTION

Yes: Unanimous

Approved.
Athletics Committee

The top vote getter of the general faculty election was Kadie Otto.

Motion was made to reappoint Ron Mau whose term is ending on the committee. 

VOTE TO REAPPOINT RON MAU TO THE ATHLETICS COMMITTEE:

Yes: 13

No: 9

Abstain: 3

Approved.
Erin discussed council preferences.  For those who remain in the Senate for the New Year, Erin said that traditionally people stay on the same councils but she would like everyone to have the opportunity to tell her if you like to work with something else instead. Erin asked that if this is the case to please send her an email. 

Jack Summers, chair of the Faculty Scholarship Task Force spoke to the Senate about Faculty Scholarship. The recommended resolution had been sent to Senators. This discussion is for information only with no vote. This Task Force started last year based on a Senate resolution with the purpose of exploring funding possibilities for faculty scholarship. The Task Force spent the majority of time working with facilities and administration funds that come back from federal grants. 
A Power Point presentation was viewed. 

Key points:

1. Relevant policies are University Policy 88 and Policy 500.5 of the UNC Board of Governors.

2. The university shall expend F&A funds only to support scholarly development, faculty, staff, and students and ensure that infrastructure is supported.

3. Every year campuses are required to file reports on F&A fund received on grants, the amount expended and the uncommitted balance.
4. The report is available and lists how much each school brought in in overhead receipts and how much they spent. We brought in over $400,000 and spent $200,000.

5. We spent much less than any of the other UNC campuses. 

6. UNCA Asheville spent essentially everything they brought in on scholarship. App State spent more on scholarship than they brought in. 

7. The fact that we’re bringing in more than we are spending means we are building up money over time. We currently have about ¾ million dollars in uncommitted funds that are earmarked for supporting faculty scholarship.

8. The Policy requires the development of an administrative procedure for the use and reporting of funds and the procedure has to be submitted to the UNC President. 
9. From our current policy, which says Western has elected to invest a portion as opposed to the UNC system policy which says that it all has to go to scholarly pursuits.

10. Distribution of policies guiding F&A funds specified in a memorandum of understanding (MOU). The MOU shall have all descriptive info about how the money is spent. 

11. We are operating on a MOU that was written in 1997 and it does not contain the information that is required by our current policy so we are out of compliance with our own policy. 

12. The Task Force has sent a draft of a new policy that was sent to Senators today.

Comment: The UNC rule said faculty scholarship or infrastructure.
Comment: Yes, infrastructure to support scholarly activity. 

Comment: Which would be dispensed by faculty, not by grounds/building managers? It’s faculty…

Comment: Well, that’s what the policy says.

Comment: Does that give administration the loophole to spend it as they will?

Comment from Provost Stanford: Jack, do you remember that list we got where we finally figured out?

I can tell you where it’s going. There’s pieces of salaries…like Shelly’s salary for instance comes out of indirects, the auditing that is done on the grant accounts like $30-40,000 worth of auditing that we have to pay to GA and the state auditors. It comes out of that. There are bits and pieces like faculty travel that comes out of it. We just saw for the first time where those resources were going. We have lots of questions about those. That was the very first thing I talked to the new chancellor about and what your committee it doing, Jack, to try to change the model that we have in place. Legitimately, everything on that list supports research in some way, but the decisions were not made by the people who should have made the decisions in my estimation.

Comment: We submitted a new MOU 3 or 4 years back to Chuck Wooten and the Chancellor and it was turned down. A lot of what you have on your slides we have tried to address.

Comment: Who is "we"?
Comment: Research/Administration, myself, Kyle Carter…

Discussion continued.

Erin shared that this report was moved to be due the end of the semester and the anticipation is that it will go to Faculty Affairs Council to make a resolution, perhaps, and that it will be something that Senate will act on at the first or second Faculty Senate meeting in the fall. 

Comment: How does this tie in with the document from the Council of Deans talking about the 60/40 plan with the distribution of indirects?
Response from Provost Stanford: I tasked the Council of Deans to come up with recommendations on how indirects should be distributed and this is what they recommended. They also did some benchmarking. It just provides more support as we try to change the indirect structure…or at least have some say about where the indirects are distributed. Jack said there is $700,000 in reserve, but that $700,000 in reserve is carried forward every year and the interest off of that is what gets you some of the discretionary money, am I not right? (Correct). That we use to pay for food because of all the strict rules in NC. The amount continues to be able to build each year.

Discussion continued. The Senators applauded Jack for his work on this issue.

The last resolution up for discussion was the Graduate Council resolution in support of Graduate Education at WCU. Erin summarized the resolution is stating that we need to recognize that we need to support graduate students through assistantships and in whatever way we can. It’s not a what to do, but a statement.
Comment: I’m not clear why we should throw our support behind this when the money will come out of academic affairs and we’re really saying that supporting graduate assistantships is a higher priority than say adjunct faculty. It seems to me that that’s the choice that we asking administrators to make and it’s not obvious to me why we would do that. 

Comment: I think you are raising a great point because it is the same pool. It gets complicated. I’m going to be for this resolution. I think the balance between undergraduate, graduate and then adjuncts is really important. If we zero out our support for our graduate students then those programs become diminished. It impacts everything – the quality of education for undergraduates. The adjuncts where it comes from the same pool, you are peeling off a part that the graduate school gets for assistantships and then the colleges manage their own adjunct funding along with many other things. Colleges have some leeway about their own balance internally…
Comment: I think graduate assistantships, where so much of our adjunct staff has been flattened, we don’t have any more: we rely very much on assistantships to teach courses that were once taught by adjuncts. Also…the issue with not having support very much predates our current budget situation. 

Comment from Dean Higgins: Yes, we haven’t had an increase…as graduate tuition goes up there’s not with out of state remissions there used to be an increase toward the in state remissions in tuition. There is for undergraduates, not for graduates. As graduate tuition goes up and it went up twice last year dramatically, the in state remissions-in state waivers haven’t kept pace since 2003…so the whole package that we need to provide to attract top graduate students isn’t there anymore – it’s been slowly eaten at since 2003…

Discussion continued.

The question was called.

VOTE ON STOPPING DISCUSSION

Yes: Unanimous

VOTE ON THE GRADUATE COUNCIL RESOLUTION:

Yes: 20

No: 5

Abstain: 1

Approved.
SENATE REPORTS____________________________________________________________
Administrative Report/Provost Linda Stanford: 
Reappointment / Promotion / Tenure information has been distributed. Hand-outs on budget were passed out at the meeting. 

A new set of peers for the institution is in the process of being identified for the university. GA has asked each institution to come up with a new set of peers that will be used to judge our performance which will determine how much performance based money we will receive in the future. Dr. Stanford asked for a group to meet on May 10.th   The committee will work to identify the characteristics and areas that are important to us and that we value as an institution.  If anyone has suggestions for other representatives on the committee please let her know. The make-up of the committee will be 4 faculty,  2 deans, the retention enrollment steering committee which includes Larry Hammer, Beth Lofquist, Carol Burton, Melissa Wargo, Sam Miller, Phil Cauley, a representative from the Chancellor’s office and 2 representatives from Administration/Finance. The new chancellor will be here for the meeting. 
The handout that was distributed describes the10% budget cut scenario by each budget division. This will answer some of the questions about why academic affairs is taking such a big hit. It is in draft form and will probably be re-worked three or four times before it goes to GA. It will not go to GA until the real budget is known. 
Comment: …for me, seeing the base budget as well; academic affairs is taking a $6 million cut, but out of what?

Response from Provost Stanford: If you look at the totals, $8.4 million, that’s 10%.

Comment: But, out of our base budget, academic affairs is what?

Response from Provost Stanford: It’s about $62-$63 million. 

Comment: So, there’s a 10% cut there; chancellor’s office budget is 10%...so it’s 10% on each of these?

Response from Provost Stanford: Right, it’s across the board here. I have gone to EC and said consider us taking a 9.5 even a 9.8% and for them to pick up even a .5% of our budget can you imagine how much more money they would have to give up out of theirs. You can imagine what that would do to somebody with a $2 million budget….

The second handout today was on programs, minors and concentrations that have been deleted and have gone through the curriculum process. Program prioritization triggered a lot of discussion and got rid of a lot of things that were hanging out there and were not real productive. The College of Education has yet to report in, but they also have a long list of programs, minors and concentrations that they will be moving along the curriculum process.
If the 15% budget cut goes through there are a couple of programs that will be impacted significantly, but they are waiting to see what will happen with the budget.  HIA has been put on hold for admissions. If the 15% cut holds, the program will be eliminated. This is in addition to another program, the Clinical Laboratory Sciences program that has already been eliminated. This is a reflection of the fact that we created colleges that were not well funded and that have lots of programs. 
Linda has a report prepared for May 5th meeting with the task force designated for program prioritization. She will roll out all the models that the different colleges used and the criteria and what the recommendations were for tier 1. She won’t go to tier 2 and 3 because she believes the whole program prioritization process needs to continue into the fall and that there needs to be a lot of discussion of the tier 2 and 3 programs. 
Chair Report/Erin McNelis: 
Erin thanked everyone especially those whose term is ending for serving on Faculty Senate and thanked Laura Wright for stepping in to serve as secretary of the Senate.

The meeting was adjourned.
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